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 Freedom of Information request reference number: 7394.1 

 

Date of response: 11/05/2023 

 

Request: 

 

incident number ; 075672-22062020. 

Ref; Fire on 22nd June 2020 at the Smoking Shelter 232-234 Kingsbury road london nw9 0bh. I am the 

owner of 236 Kingsbury Road NW9 0BH, My premises was heavily damaged by Smoking Shelter Fire 

on 22nd June 2020 I want to know as per Fire Safety The Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005 

Health Warnings and Labelling The Tobacco Products (Manufacture, Presentation and Sale) (Safety) 

Regulations 2002 (as Amended), Consumer Protection Act 1987 do you have any record that The 

business owner (Shisha Bar of the smoking shelter) has taken a written Fire Risk Assessment before 

22nd June 2020 ? 

 

Response: 

 

Further to your request, I can confirm a Fire Safety Audit Assessment has been taken for the Smoking 

Shelter, 232-234 Kingsbury Road, London. The first assessment was completed on the 15th January 

2013. A more recent Fire Safety Audit assessment was scheduled for the 8th October 2020 but was 

cancelled. However, a Premises Risk assessment was taken on the 23rd June 2020. 

 

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 

about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: 

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/ 
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